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Note Verbale
Ref:102/2025/LY

The Embassy of the Republic of Malta to the
State of Libya presents its compliments to the
esteemed Ministry of Foreign Affairs and
International Cooperation (General Directorate
of Protocol) and has the honour to refer to the
recent reports in the international press of a
memorandum of understanding (‘the MOU’)
entered into between the National Oil
Corporation of Libya and the Turkish Petroleum
Company (Tirkiye Petrolleri Anonim Ortaklig
or TPAO).

According to those reports, the MOU was signed
on 25 June 2025 and provides for TPAO to
undertake geological and geophysical surveys
in four marine areas, as well as conducting a 2D
seismic survey.

The Maltese Authorities wish to respectfully
point out that part of one of the areas (Area 1)
referred to in the MOU encroaches upon the
continental shelf and exclusive economic zone
(EEZ) of Malta over which Malta enjoys
sovereign rights for the purpose of exploration
and exploitation of natural resources.

In the circumstances, the Maltese Authorities
request that the part of Area 1 that encroaches
upon the continental shelf and the EEZ of Malta
is removed from the scope of the MOU and that
no geological and/or geophysical surveys are
carried out in such part of Area 1.
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Further and for the avoidance of doubt, Malta’s
position is that no marine scientific research
whatsoever can take place in its continental
shelf or EEZ without its consent.

The Maltese Authorities invite the Government
of the State of Libya to commence discussions
on areas of overlapping continental shelf and
EEZ interests in order to seek an agreement on
the basis of international law in such
overlapping areas to achieve an equitable
solution.

The Embassy of the Republic of Malta to the
State of Libya avails itself of this opportunity to
renew to the esteemed Ministry of Foreign
Affairs and International Cooperation of the
State of Libya (General Directorate of Protocol)
the assurance of its highest considerations.

09 July 2025 in Tripoli

The esteemed Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the
State of Libya (General Directorate of Protocol),

Tripoli.
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